
 School News 

HEADTEACHER NEWS 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

We have just 5 weeks to go until another school year 
comes to an end. For some children this has been 
their first year spent with us and for our Year 6     
pupils it has been their last. This morning’s             
celebration assembly was a perfect opportunity for 
me to reflect on the growth the children we were 
celebrating have made this year. 

This morning, we saw children who have grown in 
confidence and ability in the classroom; maths, 
writing and reading comprehension were all         
mentioned. We heard about someone who was 
afraid to get into the water at swimming but can 
now swim unaided. We also listened to teachers 
proudly describing the consistent, hard workers who 
always display our school values. 

It is always such a pleasure to see the pride of the 
children, teachers and family members when        
reflecting on these achievements. 

Thank you to all children and parents for working so 
hard this year. A huge thank you to Summerfield 
Staff. They are an incredible bunch of kind, hard 
working individuals who always go that step further 
to ensure all children are growing and reaching their 
full potential. 

Have a happy weekend and we shall see you on 
Monday for another fantastic week. 
 

Becky Daley 

Associate Head   

17th June Year 6 Local Walk 
 

18th June Year 5 Trip - Owls Class 
 

19th June Sports Day 
 

Reserve Sports Day Date: 26.06.24 

21st June St Mark’s Meals 
 

Dress-Down Day in return for an 
online donation: DONATE HERE 

25th June Year 5 Trip - Eagles Class 
 

27th June Year 3 Trip 
 

04th July Year 2 Trip 
 

05th July Dress-Down Day for Play 
 

Children are invited to come to 
school in dress-down in return for a 
donated toy from our list. 

09th July Year 5/6 Performance 
 

10:00am 

10th July Year 4 Walking Trip/Picnic 
 

10th July Year 5/6 Performance 
 

6:00pm 

11th July Squirrels Trip 
 

11th July Year 5/6 Performance 
 

6:00pm 

12th July Attendance Reward Day 

17th July Year 6 Trip 

17th July EYFS Leavers Party 
 

Further details to be confirmed 

19th July End of Term 
 

School closes at 3:15pm for the 
End of the Academic Year 

22nd July INSET Day 
 

School CLOSED to Pupils 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY: 

Summerfield 
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FOSS 
Events 

The Best You Can Be  -  Everyone, Every Day 

The next 50/50 
draw will be on 

Friday 28th 
June.  

It is only £1        
to enter.  

REQUEST for 
RAFFLE PRIZES 

The FOSS Team are 
busy organising 

the Summer Fayre. 
Are you a                   

business or know a 
business owner 

and would like to 
donate a 

prize/voucher, 
please get in 

touch.                        
Thank you. 

https://stmarksmk.enthuse.com/pf/the-blue-sky-federation-heelands-and-summerfield?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTEAAR2lqutFCMgualERWoSO7LnCBjQMxQn1f02N5rSnaPa9KBzbOek8bZA4xH0_aem_AY1-Zm79ZntIkiHFVB-iYQpnqRc3q6sbaObmeqT31H2-kaBIPpE03BGk1-e8k6o14Mb6DvPYvz_yr6F75uy0M


WW2 stats and looked in-depth 
into Germany – the country hosting 
Euro 2024, along with all other 
playing nations. We’ve looked at 
bordering countries, flags and the 
previous history of the teams. 

Well done Year 6. 

EYFS/KS1  

KS2 Lower 
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KS2 Upper 

This term Year 6 have started 
rehearsals for the End of Year 
Production: Matilda. Every child has 
either a speaking or dancing act.     
Children have also taken part in 
Bikeability – passing a level two road 
safety course. 
Our topic has been all about Current 
Affairs: children have been researching 
political parties and their policies; we 
have studied D-day and some other 

House Points 

    12574                        13523                         12383                               11387  

In our last half term, so far Year 4 have 

been very busy indeed. We took             

assessments in Reading and Maths. After 

that we took our official times-tables tests. 

Our teachers were proud of how calm and 

responsible we were.  

We have also learnt the rules of Rounders 

and played together with great team spirit 

on the field, despite the wet weather!  

This week we were Scientists investigating 

electricity. During our Immersion day we 

made a simple circuit to light up a bulb 

how different animals are classified into 
these groups.  

In Art we are 
looking at the 
artist Ryan 
McGinness 
and                  
designing and 
printing using                     
recycled         
materials.   

 

and created static electricity           

experiments including lifting paper 

with a balloon and separating salt and 

pepper using electricity.  

We are looking forward to writing a 

narrative based on Chitty Chitty Bang 

Bang and moving onto shape in 

Maths.  

We have so many interesting topics 

still to cover in Year 4.  

KS2 Upper 

In Year One we have begun our new topic 
of ‘Far, Far Away’. We are reading the story 
of  ‘Journey’ by Aaron Becker and working 
on creating our own magical journey      
stories.  

In Maths we are learning all about           
Multiplication and Division and how these 
can be represented as arrays/ groups of.   

In Science we are learning all about Animals 
including Humans. We will learn all about 
different types of animals including         
Carnivores, Herbivores and Omnivores and 



CELEBRATION Zoom Assemblies 
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Well done to all the children who were   

awarded in our Celebration Zoom Assemblies! 

Achievements... 
Last month, Harry in Year 2 was approached by 
Luton Town Youth Development Squad asking him 
along for two trial sessions. Harry went and had the 
best time!  

At the end of May, an email was received asking   
Harry to join Luton in an under 7’s 5v5 game 
against Colchester United. 

Harry played his debut game and scored first goal 
of the game, they played a second game where 
Harry scored another goal, he played really well 
and his family are very proud of him. Well done 
Harry. 

 

Abdulhadi, Abiram, Akosah, Benedkiktas, Brandon, David, Kaysi, Lana, Nathan, Nathaniel, Niyahmiya, Reyansh, Shaurya, Stacy and Zlatan   

Aaron, Alan, Alexander, Bhavagna, Hasnain, Julia, Korley, Lucas, Melody-Hope, Naomi, Navya, Neya, Taha and Tiana 
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Bikebaility... 
On Monday 3rd — Wednesday 5th June, several children from Year 5/6 participated in the MK Council run Bikeability 

course. The training develops skills for cycling on single-lane roads with simple junctions and moderate traffic and includes 

the core functions for safe and responsible cycling. Well done to all the children.  
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Year 4 Opticians... 

Year 1 Immersion Day... 

Year 1 had an amazing, magical     
journey Immersion day on Thursday 
6th June. This was for their Far, Far 
Away topic which they will be         
covering this half term.  

They talked about what makes a    
fantastic magical journey story and 
wrote their very own book!              
The children came up with so many 
exciting words and ideas, including 
adverbs and adjectives, and they 
went on a magic carpet ride!            
The children read and watched some 
magic stories and had so much fun 
coming up with ideas for their own 
adventures. In the afternoon they created magic carpets using a variety of material and designs. The children are really        
enthused and can’t wait to write stories in English to show off their imagination and vocabulary!  

On Tuesday 11th June we had an Optician from ‘DW Roberts Opticians’ come and visit 

Year 4. 

She talked all about the health of our eyes and the different types of tests opticians do 

to check our eyes. The children had a lot of fun trying on the different types of frames! 

Green Points Reward... 
On Friday 14th June, Eagles class had a Slumber Party! 
This is because they reached their Green Points       
Reward target.  

Children came to school in pyjamas as well as bringing 
in a teddy and a blanket. Lots of fun was had. 

Well done Eagles class! 
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Parking... 

On Friday 21st June we will be supporting St Mark’s Meals and participating in a dress-down day. Children are invited to come 

to school in casual/dress-down clothing in return for a suggested £1 online donation: DONATE HERE 

No child should go hungry and the meals donated by St Mark's Meals go to helping some of our families across both schools. 

Dress for Dinners—Dress Down Day... 

School Communication... 
We use the Communication Platform WEDUC (Reach More Parents) for all our school emails, 

payments and notices.  

It is very important that you download this app and are registered so that you do not miss any 

vital communications regarding trips, payment items, calendar updates and reporting absences.  

GOOGLE PLAY - https://play.google.com/store/apps/details... 

APPLE STORE - https://apps.apple.com/.../reach-more.../id1228602867  

Please be considerate when parking your 

vehicle and do not block residents         

driveways or park on the pavement.               

Parking on the yellow zig-zag lines is                 

prohibited.  

We want to keep our children safe.       

Thank you for your understanding. 

https://stmarksmk.enthuse.com/pf/the-blue-sky-federation-heelands-and-summerfield
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.accrosoft.weducmobile&hl=en_GB&gl=US&fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR26Uu3_7vLAukorcgt_kSh1YbjCmgdTbhTgkTRPuUMlBiz71RvZWSuTFHA_aem_AdDCvEg7mZVfMC_e8mjfc8UBlGTYs2_vlnVDJ-LzkiIYL0Uv-8MkplygFwZnyuI8l-RJCnatyse0cLHHc6m
https://apps.apple.com/gb/app/reach-more-parents-by-weduc/id1228602867
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Request for Pre-loved Toys... 
Reuse, Reduce, Recycle! 

Are you having a tidy-up at home?  

Do you have any pre-loved toys in good condition, fully working and clean?  

We are always in need of Early Learning Toys and are requesting for you to think of us if you                                      
have anything that you think our children could use for their learning through play.  

Any kind, suitable donations can be handed in to your child’s Class Teacher on Friday 5th July where we will be             
holding a special Dress-Down Day for Play. Thank you so much for your support.  

In particular we especially need the following please: 

EYFS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SQUIRRELS 
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Notices... 

On Thursday 13th June we sent out a Weduc request for help for one of our families. We would like to say thank you so very 

much for the overwhelming help and support from our Summerfield community and wider community. We are pleased to say 

that all the requested items have been sourced and so much more. The family are so grateful and we are so proud of the 

amazing people we have here at Summerfield. Together we are stronger. Thank you. 

Friday 14th June 

Friday 14th June is World Blood Donor Day. 

Its staggering to think that someone in the 

UK needs blood every 2 seconds.  

Just 4% of the UK population regularly give 

blood. Can you save someone’s life? 

Home - NHS Blood Donation  

https://www.blood.co.uk/
https://www.blood.co.uk/
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Reserve Date—Wednesday 26th June 
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